
AL SCHLOTHAUER, CGCS 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
Many thanks to Rick Hansen and Mountain 
Shadows Golf Course for hosting our 1987 
Annual Meeting. A super job Rick for only 
being there a couple of weeks. Thanks again. 

A mere 31 voters and 10 proxys were at the 
Annual meeting, not what I would call an out-
standing turnout considering there are about 
145 eligible voting members, 
is a main factor in having a 
ization. The Association is for you! 

Participation 
successful organ-

Many thanks to Ken Sakai, Sam Singh, and Mike 
Ginelli for their contributions to the Board 
of Directors this past year. 

Congratulations to the newly elected Officers 
and Directors for the coming year. It is an 

group with whom I look forward to working with in 
congratulations to the Award winners for 1986: 

Superintendent of the Year - Paul Dias, CGCS; Excellence in Turfgrass -
Corey Eastwood, CGCS; and Class F Member - Bob Pedersen. 

energetic and ambitious 
the coming year® Also, 

Vice-President: Paul Dias, CGCS Secretary/Treasurer: Pete Bibber 
Directors: Rod Kilcoyne, CGCS Directors: Bob Dauterman 

Joe Rodriguez, CGCS Corey Eastwood, CGCS 
Committee Assignments for 1987: 

MEMBERSHIP: Bob Dauterman 
GOLF: Rod Kilcoyne and Corey Eastwood 
BY-LAWS: Paul Dias, Rod Kilcoyne, Corey Eastwood 
STATE: Paul Dias, Jim Ross 
NATIONAL: Ken Sakai, Cliff Wagoner 
PROGRAM: Joe Rodriguez, Bob Dauterman 
EDUCATION: Paul Dias, Corey Eastwood, Cliff Wagoner, Cliff Rourke 
NEWSLETTER: A1 Schlothauer, Bob Cox 

* Congratulations to George Santana and Suzie Eastwood for winning their 
respective flights at the GCSAA National Tournament in Tuscone Nice Going! 

I look forward to serving as President for 87-88, and to an increased 
participation from the membership. Many thanks! 

* Congratulations on 25. year pins to Joe Andrade, 
Isarel Ball, Bernie Hanson, and Henry Singh. 


